December 29, 1942

Mr. Fred Ellsworth Alumni Association of the University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Fred:

Phog Allen has asked me to report on the gathering of K.U. Alumni following the K.U. - Fordham basketball game at Madison Square Garden, Monday, December 28th.

A considerable number of former K.U. students and Kansas rooters were at the game -- which I shall leave to some more competent person to report.

After the game a dozen or so gathered at the team's hotel -- Notel Belvedere to say hello to the team and "Phog" and Mrs. Allen.

Names that I noted although I missed several include:

Dr. and Mrs. Allen, Mr. and Mrs. Waldo Boroman, Chester Shaw C'___, editor of News Week, Mr. Dwight W. Norris, Mr. John Madden C'14 and niece, Mr. and Mrs. ___ MacCurdy (nee Elizabeth Dunkel), Mr. Howard Frank C'1926 and Mr. and Mrs. Ted Hudson 'C23.

E.F. Hudson

rs

CC: Dr. Forrest C. Allen/

Sincerely, Beldulson

Thanks again, Thog.

for Cliose liskett and

your Southern Hospitality

[all]